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FUSSELL WADMAN LTD 
SALES and SERVICE - Accident REPAIRS

SELF DRIVE HIRE - MOT TESTING
PEUGEOT EXPRESS FIT for

TYRES - BATTERIES - EXHAUSTS
Free Collection and Delivery

Hopton Industrial Estate, London Rd., Devizes SN10 2EU
tel 01380 731970 - Fax 01380 731971 - email fussell_wadman@dealers.peugeot.co.uk

Vehicles .
Easterton

 ltd

ATA Automotive Technician Accreditation
Master Technician  AT 1803087958

Independent BMW, Mercedes, VW, Audi and Skoda 
Specialists at less than 1/2 dealer prices. 

All Makes Mot’s & Servicing.
Award Winning Knowledge Of Modern Motor Vehicles

Champion Bright Spark 2006 - 2nd
Auto Trade Technician 1999 - Winner

John Kyte, Director
Unit 1 Hillcroft Farm, 
5 Easterton Sands, 
Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PY
Call: 01380 812192  or  01380 816436
www.eastertonvehicles.com

9 St Johns Street, Devizes
Open Tuesday to Saturday
Senior Citi zens Discounts

Fully Qualifi ed Stylists using 
the full range of TIGI productsHeads

on
High

Call Sarah on 01380 699288
e-mail: headsonhigh@live.co.uk

“Capture the Moment”
With Local Artistic Photographer

 

Nicki Douglas-Lee

For Events, Pets and Portrait Commissions. 
Group Equine Commissions also available

07808 323987 / 01380 812488
Or visit www.photographybyndl.co.uk 

 THE OLD STITCHING POST                                        
              

West Lavington Clothing 
Repairs & Alterations

Tel: 07891 159892

CANFIELD
DECORATING SERVICES

Professional Decorator
Over 20 Years experience

Internal / External - Free Estimates
Contact Trevor Canfi eld on

01380 722409 / 07977510227
info@canfi elddecorating.co.uk 

Welding - Steelwork
Building Maintenance, 

Guttering, Painting, Decorating
General repairs

42 Garston, Great Cheverell 
(01380 818360) 07940 406195

J. W. Orchard

Andrew Underwood
Chimney Sweep of Melksham

Phone 01225 706447
Mobile 07889 771 505

●Rebuilding Chimney Stacks●
●Repointing Chimneys●
●Fitting Pots and Cowls●

HELIUM FILLED PARTY
BALLOONS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS

EVERY SORT OF CELEBRATION DECORATED:
ALSO SUPPLIERS OF BALLOON IN A BOX

Call Caroline 01380 722579
(mobile 07979692533)

www.partyballonsforall.co.uk

EXTEND
Lynne Rayner MCSP, 

Chartered Physiotherapist and EXTEND teacher. 
01380 812881 email:lynne@movement4you.com

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC EXERCISE CLASSES
New members always welcome, improve your fi tness, balance  and 

co-ordination. Weekly on Thursdays in the Giles Room
West Lavington Village Hall

Active classes for sixties plus 
10am -11.00am

RICHARD HALE
GENERAL GARDEN MAINTENANCE

GRASS CUTTING
WEED KILLING

HEDGE TRIMMING
FENCE MENDING

PAINTING & DECORATING

Call Now!  07734 109686 

Black and White Conservation
Architectural Stone Masonry
Heritage Conservation Repairs to stone, 

brickwork, masonry in lime mortar

and traditional materials by qualified stone mason
Toby Robson 01380 818666

07747022362
toby@blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk
www.blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk

42 Rochelle Court, Market
Lavington SN10 4AT

Bouquets, Arrangements, Plants & Fresh Flowers for all 
occasions Along with a Stylish range of home and gift  

ware at fantasti c prices.

Tel : 01380 816268

Lavington Health 
& Beauty

Simone Davis Wilmot
IHBC, IIHHT

25 Holmfi eld
West Lavington

SN10 4HX
07771 611595

Holistic & Beauty Treatments 
including: Pregnancy Massage, 
Baby Massage & Refelxology, 

Gelish Soak Off, Aromatherapy, 
Sports Massage

www.facebook.com/lavingtonbeauty
 www.lavingtonbeauty.co.uk

J.E.Bodman
Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers
& Boiling Servicing
OFTEC Registered

Pathway House, Urchfont 
(01380 848365)

Flowers • Weddings & Events • Funerals
Corporate • Flower School • Gifts

Come and visit us at
Ammi fl owers LLP

13 Maryport Street Devizes Wiltshire SN10 1AH
p. 01380 722925   f. 01380 739572

www.ammi-fl owers.com

WILTSHIRE GARDEN CARE
Steve Gilpin & Chris Gould

01745 953658    07845 109736
01380 818936

From £15 an hour
WiltsGardenCare@outlook.com

Garden Services
General garden maintenance, 

all jobs considered !

Keith Nisbeck
01380 813640
07852 318342
b.nisbeck@btopenworld.com
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Calendar of Services - November 2016
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington

West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

6th November
10.30 am Benefice Worship Together 

St Mary’s, Market Lavington
Fr John Hawthorne   

13th November
Remembrance

Sunday
10.45 am 10.45 am 10.30 am 6.00 pm 12.15 pm at 

War Memorial

20th November 11.00 am Parish 
Communion

9.30 am Parish 
Communion

10.00 am 
Welcome to 

Worship

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion 
(BCP)

27th November

9.00 for 
9.30 am  
Breakfast 
Church (at the 
old school)

6.00 pm
Advent Carols

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion
(CWO1)

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion 
(BCP)

4th December
10.30 am Benefice Worship Together

St Peter’s, Little Cheverell
Rev David Johnson

        Suitable for all ages. Families welcome

Regular worship in our sister churches:  
9.00am St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church, Littleton Panell
10.30am Trinity Church in the Community Hall Market Lavington
11.00am & 6.00pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.

	
  

	
  

CHURCHWARDENS
All Saints, West Lavington: Robert Giles (813256) Bronwen Matters (816133)
St Peter’s, Great Cheverell: Ian Christie (813940) 
St Peter’s, Little Cheverell: Peregrine Rawlins (816315) 

VILLAGE LINK 
West Lavington, Littleton Panell & Little Cheverell

TELEPHONE NUMBER IS 816826

	
  

WHAT ARE YOU SEEKING?
 
The other day I was standing around watching cows eating grass. As you do. They 
seemed contented enough, munching away on the green stuff. What more could a 
herd of cows want? I mean, so far as we can tell, cows don’t bother their heads with 
questions like, ‘why do we exist?’ or ‘what’s the purpose of life?’ Never mind that 
malarkey. All cows seem to want is a meadow full of lush green grass to graze.

Human beings are different. We don’t simply live to eat. Hopefully. We seek a sense of 
meaning and purpose in life. Children are for ever asking their parents, ‘where are we 
going?’ and ‘why is this, that, and the other?’ Our curiosity about the world has driven 
philosophers to ponder the meaning of life and scientists to explore the wonders of 
nature. 
Yet this quest for meaning and purpose can often seem frustrating. Gonzo journalist 
Hunter S. Thompson sighed, “All my life I have sought something I cannot name.” 
Some people try and find meaning in life by seeking fame and fortune. Few find those 
things. Those who do are often left feeling empty and disappointed by what they have 
achieved. Witness the messed up lives of many pop stars.
 Others throw themselves into education, work, their hobbies, or what have you. Such 
things are good in themselves, but they cannot give us what we seek. There is something 
about human beings that longs for something bigger than anything this world can offer. 

The Christian thinker, Augustine of Hippo, put his finger on it. He prayed to God, “You 
have made us for yourself, and our hearts are restless until they find rest in you.” Don’t 
spend all your life seeking something you cannot name. God has reached out to us 
through the One who came to give rest to our restless hearts. His name is Jesus.

 Guy Davies 
Pastor, Ebenezer Baptist Church  

	
  
10.30am Trinity Church in the Community Hall Market Lavington
11.00am & 6.00pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.

	
  

Worship
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PETE LAMB AND THE HEARTBEATS
Following the success of our Concert last 
year, we are organising another one this 
year on Wednesday 14th December from 
2.30-4 p.m., in West Lavington Village Hall 
with a Tea Interval.  It will follow the same 
format as last year, with the same musical 
group.  
Tickets will be  £6.50 and will be on sale at 
the end of October. 

Eileen Hinton

THE NESTLING TRUST 

QUIZ NIGHT
When? Wednesday, 9th 
November at 7.30 p.m.

Where? Devizes Sports Club
Cost ? £10.00 for team of four

Light Supper (donations invited)
For tickets please contact

Sue Hamblin (01380 813571)
Or Mike Gaiger (818500)

DAUNTSEY HOUSE – EAT WITH US
Our Service is available to Anyone.

Daily Hot Meal 
Ideal for people recently out of Hospital

Ready to Eat Meals 
delivered to your door

Call 07912 698286
Email lucycorbin@aol.com 

MARKET LAVINGTON BABY & TODDLER GROUP

£1.50 per Child / £1 per Baby 
£2 per Family

Join us in November for our book-
themed sessions: play, craft, snack and 
sing!
Contact Claire Williams 07817 031858 

Simone Wilmot 07771 611595
Or via our Facebook page

Nov 3rd - Room on the broom
Nov 10th - We’re going on a bear hunt

St. Peter's Great Cheverell
Meeting re Servery and W.C.

St. Peter's is a very old church, much loved 
by its congregation and villagers, but has 
no water, catering or toilet facilities.

Over the past two years a working group 
of the P.C.C. has consulted, investigated 
options and obtained initial approval from 
the Diocese for a new servery and W.C.
An open meeting will be held at 11:00 
on Saturday 12th November at St. 
Peter's Church, Great Cheverell where 
representatives of the P.C.C. will explain 
the proposals and invite comments.

For further information please contact 
Robin O'Neill at 

robin.oneill@btinternet.com.

Benefice Advent Service
All Saints’ Church, 

West Lavington
Sunday 27th November at 6 p.m.

Join us for a candlelit service 
of readings and hymns

with singers from across the Benefice
to celebrate the coming of Christmas

St. Peter’s Church, 
Little Cheverell

COFFEE MORNING IN 
THE VILLAGE HALL

SATURDAY 19th NOVEMBER 
10.30 - 12 Noon

Come and enjoy meeting your friends 
over cakes and coffee. 

Bring and Buy food items for cake and 
  produce tables most welcome.   

Textiles and Christmas Cards 
for sale – RAFFLE etc.

Proceeds for the running 
of the Church.

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
West Lavington, November 13th 

The Parade will muster in White Street  
from 10.15 a.m. and will set off at 10.30 
a.m. The service itself commences at 
10.45 a.m.
If you are serving personnel or ex-service, 
please feel free to join the parade and 
service. The parade will include the local 
Guides and members of the Army Cadet 
Force.

West Lavington Branch, 
Royal British Legion.

THE LAVINGTONS HOME GROUP
Wednesdays  7.30 p.m. at 46 High Street, 
West Lavington (Mark and Caroline 
Spindlow)  Contact us on 01380 813445 
or cwood772@btinternet.com.
The Home Group has now been a regular 
meeting for over 3 years in term times.  
We are a group of Christians, or interested 
people, who meet for a chat and tea/coffee. 
We are very friendly group and would love 
to welcome anyone who is likeminded 
and would enjoy the discussions.  If you 
can come for a complete course that’s 
great, but you are also welcome to come 
when you can.  Michael Challinor, Mark 
and Caroline Spindlow share leading the 
courses – but are always happy for others 
to take a turn too!

HOME GROUP DATES
Dates for the next term:
2/11 Discerning the True Voice of God
9/11 Wise Practices
16/11 Cultivating true friendship with   
  God
23/11 tbc
30/11 tbc

Come To The Fabulous 

GREAT CHEVERELL VILLAGE HALL
CHRISTMAS BINGO

Monday 28th November
at 7.30

Prizes all with CHRISTMAS in mind.
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Thursday 17 November 2016 at 7.30pm
in the Memorial Hall

A full school concert at Dauntsey’s School with Chamber 
Orchestra, Junior Concert Band, Female Voices and other 
ensembles.

Programme will include an orchestra medley from “Frozen”, a Gershwin and Stevie 
Wonder Medley from the Concert Band and the Choral Society with school choirs 
singing 

Bob Chilcott’s Salisbury Vespers 

Refreshments available in the interval.
The concert will be in aid of Wiltshire Air Ambulance.

LAVINGTON 
COMMUNITY CHOIR  

invites you to an 
Evening of Christmas music 
and a festive buffet supper 

On Thursday December 15th at 8pm
Market Lavington Community Hall
Tickets £6 will be available from

Devizes Books
Market Lavington Post Office
Sue Ivey, Yew Tree Cottage 

Little Cheverell,
From Thursday November 17th

	
  

	
  	
  

THE STEEPLE ASHTON
CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL

St. Mary the Virgin Parish Church
Sunday December 11th 2016

From 3:30 pm

Potterne Village Hall and 
Potterne Social Club

invite you to their

Christmas Fayre
Saturday December 

12th    4 p.m. - 9 p.m.
at the Village Hall and the Social Club

Attractions include: Santa's Grotto, Crafts, 
Village Stalls, Produce, Cakes, Preserves, 
Refreshments and performances from 
Potterne Mummers, Children's Choir etc
To book a stall contact Nesta on: 
npudney1@sky.com

The Churchill Arms
01380 812287

Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Tuesday to Sunday

Real Ales Dog Friendly Function Room
Beer Garden with fantastic Views
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The sixth 

CHRISTMAS COUNTRY FAIR
in aid of The Soldiers’ Charity

will be held on

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 12th
at the

MARKET LAVINGTON COMMUNITY HALL
10am to 2pm 

Start your Christmas shopping with us!
Lots of stalls featuring handmade crafts and produce including:

Wooden Toys, Cards and Stationery, Glass crafts, Skincare, Textiles, 
Bags, Bee products, Cakes and Jams, Jewellery, Home decor

Christmas decorations and lots more!
Free Entry - Donations to The Soldiers’ Charity

Coffee and cakes! Tombola! Gluhwein!
To book a stall, please contact Sue Bonney on 01380 812757 

or email: thebonneys@waitrose.com
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Great Cheverell 

 
presents a festive film for ‘children’ of all ages. 

 
Saturday 10th December, 2:30pm 

Doors open at 2:10pm 
Refreshments available prior to the film and in the interval 

Admission is free to all 
Children under 12 must be accompanied by a responsible adult 

Bring a cushion if you want to sit on the floor  
Book at Cheverell Stores from 1st December  

 

TURNERS OF ERLESTOKE
Repairs, Servicing & MOT Testing for all makes of cars

USED CAR SALES
Skoda Authorised Repair

Mon Fri:  8:30 - 5:30
Sat:          9:00 - 4:00

Tel. 01380 830268
www.turnersskoda.com 

Advent choral music from the choir 
of Magdalen College Oxford

Edington Arts’ very successful 2016 concert series comes to a festive conclusion at 
7.30pm  on Saturday 10th December in Edington Priory Church, near Westbury. An 
Advent Concert with mulled wine and mince pies will be given by the wonderful choir of 
Magdalen College, Oxford.  This choir of men and boys is one of the three foundation 
choirs set up within the University by statute in 1480, and comes with a huge reputation 
which successive Directors have continued to develop.  If you love the Carols from 
Kings on Christmas Eve radio, you’ll love this.
Tickets are already selling well, so don’t delay getting yours; £20 front nave, £15 rear 
nave and £10 sides: 18 and under come FREE, 10% discount for Edington Angels.  
Phone Chrissy on 01380 831256 or email sue@edingtonarts.org.  More information, 
including a chance to sign up to their mailing list for news of 2017’s interesting events, 
on www.edingtonarts.org .
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Christmas Concert
Saturday 3rd December 2016, 7pm (doors open 6.15pm)

St John’s Church, Long Street, Devizes, SN10 1NP

Wessex Male Choir
and

Shrewton Silver Band

Mulled wine and mince pies will be available during the interval
Tickets - £15/adult     Under 16s free   To download a seat 

order form, please visit: www.friendsoferlestokeprison.com

Or email: info@friendsoferlestokeprison and we’ll send you a form

The Friends of Erlestoke Prison aim to reduce reoffending rates 
by funding projects which help offenders with the challenges 
of rehabilitation and resettlement and to keep in touch with 

their families whilst completing their sentence.
Registered Charity number 1147582
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EDITOR’S NOTES
My thanks first of all to Paul Rayner for the evocative and aptly seasonal cover 
(Strawberry Hill), selected from the various attractive photographs taken by him that 
now hang in West Lavington Village Hall.
We do not necessarily have to confine our use of photographs just to the cover, so we 
are always glad to receive them, especially when they serve to illustrate the content of 
a report or of an article.

Jim Hodges

PICTURE FRAMING
Cheaper than the Highstreet!

I provide a professional service with
top quality materials.

Visit my Studio in West Lavington
for free advice and quote.

Call Clare on: 01380 818857or 07957870000

Seasoned Hardwood 
Barn Stored Logs and 

Bagged Kindling Available 
throughout the year

Call 01380 827253
Mobile 07885 372385

100 years ago
Lance Corporal Dean Shore 19215 Died of Wounds 20th November 1916

Dean was born around 1890, the son of George Shore, a farm labourer, and his wife, 
Louisa Cooper.
The family lived in Duck Street, West Lavington in the home in which George grew up, a 
thatched cottage next to the Old House. George and Louisa had four children, and also 
appear to have adopted a grandchild, George born in 1911. 
In 1911 Dean was working as a Gentleman’s domestic servant.
Dean served with the 6th battalion of the Wiltshire Regiment and achieved the rank 
of Lance Corporal. He was wounded at the Somme and taken to the 49th Casualty 
Clearing Station at Contay where he died of his wounds on 20th November 1916. On 
that day four soldiers of the battalion were killed and a number wounded when they 
successfully attacked the German trenches.

WEST LAVINGTON IN THE FIRST WORLD WAR
Available About Now!

My latest local history offering is a collection of WW1 photographs mainly from an 
album belonging to Jackie and Gillie Holloway. It gives us an idea of what life was like 
in the village during the turbulent years from 1914-1918. The book should be available 
in October at Devizes Books, Amazon.co.uk, or from me at £6. All profits will go to the 
youth club and the local branch of the Royal British Legion.
I have also produced a little book about the chequered history of the Shaftesbury 
Fountain, better known as Eros, in Piccadilly Circus. This is called “Forever Eros” and 
is available at £4.99. (I should point out that this one is not part of my charitable local 
history project, but I really enjoyed researching it and I think it makes an interesting 
read.)

Lyn Dyson (813943)

LAVINGTON AND DISTRICT 
SWIMMING CLUB

 

Location: DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL
SUNDAY 4.00pm to 5.00pm
TUESDAY 7.00pm to 8.00pm

AUTUMN TERM 
Starts Sunday11th SEPT 2016 
  Last Swim Thursday 13th Dec 2016
Half Term 21st October - 1st November

No swimming on 2nd Oct &27th Nov as it is a School’s Exeat Day                    
Membership fees £30 for Individuals 

£60 for family, per term
Guests are welcome accompanied by a member for a fee of £3 

for Adults and £1:50 for Children. Taster Sessions Available
For further details about joining the Club please phone Phil 

Richardson Membership Secretary Tel: 01380 813485 or email: 
phil.0727@hotmail.co.uk or Anita Holness, Committee Secretary 

email: anita@kholness.plus.com 
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DON’T PANIC !!
We have been asked to inform you about Exercise Wessex Storm, a joint military exercise 
involving British forces which will be held between the 3rd and 20th of November. 
Keevil airfield will form part of this exercise and will be used by up to 15 Apache, 
Chinook, Puma, Merlin and Wildcat helicopters during this period. These aircraft will be 
supporting The Highlanders (4 SCOTS), a Mechanized Brigade, on Salisbury Plain and 
will be flying from Keevil airfield by both day and night. The anticipated periods during 
which exercise flying might take place are:

9 – 14 November	 0800 – 2359
15 – 18 November	 1200 – 0600
19 November		  1200 – 1700

 
Dave Howell | Flight Lieutenant | Flying Complaints Officer | Airfield Ops | RAF Brize 
Norton, Carterton, Oxon, OX18 3LX | Mil: 95461 5714 | Civ: 01993 895714 | Email: 
BZN-OpsWg-FlyingComplaints@mod.uk

We are most grateful for information of this nature. Doubtless Walmington-on-Sea 
and Captain Mainwaring in particular will also have been informed - Ed

FREE GOLDFISH !
As has already occurred a couple of years 
ago, we now have many more pond bred 
goldfish, than we have pond. Therefore 
they are available free of charge from 3 
Fieldside, West Lavington.

Please ring 01380 818782 to arrange for 
the fish to be caught, then collected or 
delivered.

WEST LAVINGTON YOUTH CLUB
The Youth Club needs as much funding as it can raise to keep open, and help the young 
people of your family and friends. We have found a way that you can help us!
The Co-op are starting a new scheme to help Local Causes in the Community; please 
sign up and help your local Youth Club. It will not cost you a penny!!!

How it works
Every time a member chooses Co-op branded products and services and uses their 
Co-op Membership card (subject to our Membership T&Cs), 1% of what they spend will 
go to their chosen cause. Please make your choice West Lavington Youth Club
Members can change their choice at any time until the end of the giving period on 18th 
March 2017. But please start with us!!

Do please sign up now and help us raise money for your young people

Eric Freeman Chairman - West Lavington Youth Club Management Committee

The Tuesday Club
Old E School Path - Update-October 2016.

WE’RE NEARLY THERE!
Funding:

We are currently just £2000 short of our target
You can still buy a whole diamond for £200 or part of a DIAMOND

or any donation will help so much!
Please contact Sue Allen on 813603 if you would like to help to get us to the total.

The Work to restore the Grade 2 listed path
We plan to start stage 1, which is work to adjust the levels 

of the tarmac footway adjacent to the main road, in late 
October.  It may have started by the time you read this.

The Donations Book : A Book has been started, containing 
the names of contributors to the project, it will be presented 

to the Museum when all the work is completed.
To everyone who has contributed so far - we would 

not be this far ahead without you.
From the Trustees - A HEARTFELT THANK YOU!

USUAL BAD NEWS FOR DOGS
A warning and reminder that November 
5th is almost upon us and that Dauntsey’s 
School will be having a Firework Display 
at 6.30 p.m. on Sunday, November 6th at 
Dauntsey’s Manor House.
It is to be hoped that elsewhere Firework 
activity in general will be confined to that 
weekend, unlike some previous years 
when dogs with sensitive ears must have 
felt they were enduring  some kind of daily 
retribution for the crime of dog fouling.  
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WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
Hire Rates from 1st October 2016

Rates per hour
Day – 8 am-6 pm
Evening 6pm - midnight

Weekday (Mon-Fri) Weekend (Sat & Sun) 

Local & Charity Other Local & 
Charity

Other

Hall -  Daytime £7.00 £8.00 £8.00 £10.00

Hall -  Evening £9.00 £10.00 £10.00 £12.00

Giles Meeting Room - Day £5.00 £5.50 £6.00 £6.50

Giles Meeting Room - Eve £6.00 £7.50 £7.00 £8.50

Changing Rooms Are charged at Hall rate

Use of cooker in the kitchen - £5.00    Use of Stage Lights - £10.00
• Telephone bookings to Lynne Rayner on 01380 812881.  
• Email bookings to Lynne@movement4you.com. 
• Bookings must include event preparation and clear-up time
• Local rates are for village clubs and societies, registered charities and local private hire only.
• Minimum charge is for 2 hours and 3 hours weekend.  A non-refundable deposit or booking fee of £10 

is required to secure a booking.
• On cancellation, the deposit will be forfeited unless we are able to rebook that date.  
• Heating is now included in the above rates.
• The Playing Field (including pitches), for which there is no charge, must be booked even if the Changing 

Rooms are not used.
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INTERIOR DECORATOR
Alan Pierre Botti

Wallpapering, Tiling, Interior Refurbishments
Specialist Paint Finishes

Telephone 01380 813848
Mobile 07889 470272
E Mail alanbotti@waitrose.com
www.alan-pierrebotti.co.uk

Call 07817675801
Office 01380 813406

www.colour-flow.co.uk
colour.flow.decorators@gmail.com
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WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Communicating with you - Email DATABASE.

West Lavington Parish Council aims to be as effective as possible and wants to communicate 
with the community using a variety of means.
At this time we use our website, a twitter site, display information/noties on the village notice 
board, and give regular updates in the widely distributed News and Views in addition of course 
to talking to people.
There is always more we can do such as being both more proactive and timely with the 
provision of information to the parish. 
One way to do this is to compile a database of e-mail addresses of anyone who wishes for the 
Parish Council to send information directly to their e-mail inbox. This would enable very timely 
circulation of information across the parish without you having to wait several weeks for the 
minutes of meetings, delivery of the News and Views, or go to the notice board. 
This system will not replace the existing and highly praised News and Views or our web-site, 
but those who sign up to it will start to see information from the council pop up in their ‘in box’ 
in a very timely fashion.
The Parish Council is registered with the Information Commissioner for this purpose. By law 
your details must and will be held in strict confidence and will be protected, it will not be shared 
with any third party without your written consent; and you can have your details removed from 
the database at any time by making a written request to the Clerk of the council.
If you would you like to receive information directly from the Parish Council by 
e-mail then please e-mail the following information to the Parish Council at clerk@westlavington.
org.uk.
Consent for details to be entered and held on West Lavington Parish Council e-mail database 

• Title
• Full name
• Confirm you are aged over 16
• Postcode
• E-mail address you prefer us to use
• Subjects of most interest e.g. Neighbourhood Plan, general news, planning etc
• Confirm you live or work in or near the parish
• Confirm that you have read and agree with the following notes:

Notes:
1. I would like West Lavington Parish Council to inform me by email about planning matters, local 

issues and news, from time to time as it sees fit. 
2. I understand that this service is free. 
3. I am over 16, and consent to the holding and processing of my personal contact details, provided 

for the above purpose only.
4. I understand that I can unsubscribe at any time by informing the Parish Council in writing.
5. The reporting of issues to the Parish Council should be by the normal means of letter, telephone, 

or email.  
6. In accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998, the Parish Council is registered with the 

Information Commissioner and in accordance with the law will protect my details, and not share 
them with any third party without my written consent.

Sandra Gamble, Chair of West Lavington Parish Council
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A MESSAGE FROM RICHARD GAMBLE 
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division

Mystery tours can be quite exciting but, generally speaking, if you are on a journey it’s 
probably good to know where you are going. 
The same is true about money. Most of us have at least some idea of what to expect 
next month or next year, even if the exact amount could vary a little. None of us, I 
assume, would wish to be in the situation of not knowing where our next meal was 
coming from.
For Wiltshire Council, there has always been a degree of uncertainty about how much 
income the local authority should expect for the financial year ahead. Government has 
often left it quite late in the budget-setting season before disclosing how much the 
council will receive in grants so planning expenditure on all sorts of services has been 
a matter of guesswork. 
Of course, quite a lot of the government money that passes through Wiltshire’s hands 
is ring fenced for specific purposes so the Council does not have any direct influence 
on the income or the expenditure. Of the annual budget of about £900 million, £558 
million is already committed for schools, benefits or the Housing Revenue account. The 
remaining £342 million comes from Council Tax and something called the Settlement 
Funding Assessment. The SFA (you may think the initials are apt) is what government 
gives us back from the rates paid by businesses on their properties in the county (they 
take it all and we then get some back) or as Revenue Support Grant. 
Now, for the first time ever, the government has offered the Council the opportunity to 
sign up for a settlement that covers the next 4 years. You might reasonably think that is 
not exactly exciting news, but it actually marks a substantial change. For the first time, 
Wiltshire Council will know how much it will receive from government not just next year 
but up until 2020. 
Good news? Well, yes and no. On the one hand, Wiltshire will be able to plan its budgets 
with certainty. On the other hand, the government will continue to cut its contribution 
under the Revenue Support Grant until, by 2019/20 it disappears altogether. They will 
give us back a little more of the business rates collected in the county but a large chunk 
of that money will still go to support poorer areas (Scunthorpe is often used as an 
example, but I don’t know why they are singled out). The net result will be we have to 
find another £30 million savings over the next few years. 

The Council is experienced at becoming leaner and fitter. I wish I was the same. 

You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to 
richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209.

W
ilts

hir
e C

ou
nc

il

Pa
ris

h C
ou

nc
il

WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Autumn Tasks
We are now again in the throes of Autumn with Winter approaching. Could I, therefore, 
remind all: 

•	 to keep drains clear of autumn leaves and straw so they will not become blocked 
•	 that some hedges and overgrowth still need cutting back
•	 that any blocked footpaths requiring urgent attention, for example from fallen 

trees, should be advised to the Clerk to the Parish Council and
•	 to watch driving speeds – roads can be treacherous (Community Speed Watch 

continues to  register some high levels of speeding through the villages).
As always, many thanks for your co-operation and attention to these matters.
Bonfire Night
It is the season of bonfires and fireworks. If you are intending to celebrate with either, 
please think “health and safety” and “noise”. Consider your neighbours and alert them 
in advance if you are planning a fireworks’ display.  Consider too how fire and smoke 
from bonfires can give rise to dangerous conditions if let to get out of control. 
Activities for the Elderly 
The first session of the free starter computer course, for those who have no or minimal 
computer skills, took place at the village hall on October 17th -, organised by the Parish 
Council. Also, a trip to Blooms near Wroughton, a garden centre with craft shops, a 
butterfly house and a good restaurant, will take place on Wednesday, November 23rd 
leaving at 2 p.m. This is part of a series of outings, the costs, or part of which, will be 
funded by the Parish Council. They are organised by the Friendship Club but are open 
to local non-Friendship members as well.
Lavington/Panell Streetscene
The Council wishes to thank Streetscene for their red, white and blue patriotic-themed 
summer planting. Their team leader Bonnie Matters must also be applauded for her 
energy, enthusiasm and expertise in all things horticultural. Great appreciation too is 
extended to residents who produced wonderful front gardens and put out their own 
vibrant pots, tubs, hanging baskets etc. and to John and Lesley for their colourful 
displays at The Churchill. The Streetscene team is now meeting to discuss winter 
planting, Be sure to watch out, when spring comes around again, for details of 
Streetscene’s first floral contest. 
Communications
The Parish Council would like to make more use of e-communication to provide timely 
circulation to you of council information. To do this, we need to be able to contact you 
by email. Please look out for details elsewhere in this edition on how to register your 
email address. The Parish Council is registered with the Information Commissioner and 
will protect your personal details.

Sandra Gamble, Chairman
If you have ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT the Clerk to the Parish Council, Kaye Elston, on 
07782 251464 or at clerk@westlavington.org.uk. 
The Parish Council website is at www.westlavington.org.uk.
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NEWS FROM HOLY TRINITY 
C OF E  PRIMARY ACADEMY 

Residential trips
Our children in year 3 and Year 4 had their first school residential 
trip this term – 49 children went to Hooke Court in Dorset and 
had a wonderful time raft building, den building, orienteering, 

working on low ropes and other amazing activities. Children love the independence 
of managing their own possessions, sleeping in a dormitory, waking up with friends, 
team building, meeting new challenges and learning new skills. As ever, our children 
behaved beautifully – this is why we enjoy taking them off-site. We know that we can 
rely on them to understand exactly how to behave, showing compassion and courage 
at all times.  We are always very grateful to our wonderful staff and volunteers who put 
so much effort into making these trips fun and safe for our children. 
School Council 
Each class elects two counsellors to represent their views at our school council 
meetings. These councillors help us to decide how to improve our provision and come 
up with really creative and innovative ideas. Some are a bit impractical (they would 
love a school dog but it would not be manageable and would not be fair on the dog!) 
but many others are excellent and we act on every suggestion that is within the realms 
of practicality. It was the school council’s creative ideas that started the massively 
successful outdoor classroom project. And their views on improving collective worship 
have resulted in much more outdoor worship, more meditation worship, more worship 
led by the children themselves and improved choice of hymns and songs. 
The Emmanuel Collaboration 
Holy Trinity has entered into a formal collaboration with Five Lanes CE Primary, St 
Barnabas CE Primary, St Thomas a’Beckett CE Primary and Urchfont CE Primary. By 
sharing resources, good practice and economies of scale, we hope to raise achievement 
of all children in the local area. The name, Emmanuel, means “God is with us”, reflecting 
our determination to ensure that every child is valued and challenged to be the best they 
can be within the Christian ethos of our schools. We have decided that, at this stage, we 
will not be joining any Multi Academy Trust (MAT), and will rather retain our autonomy 
and control of our own finances whilst enjoying the benefits of closer collaboration. 
Come and see our school
If you think your child would enjoy being at our school, please make an appointment 
to come and visit us, have a look around and chat to the Headteacher. There is lots of 
information on our website www.holy-trinity.co.uk and our phone number is 01380 
813796. 
 

 LAVINGTON PRE-SCHOOL
Last term the children enjoyed learning ‘all about me’ when 
we all got to know about one another for the beginning of the 

new school year and everyone has settled in so well. This term 
at Lavington Pre-school we have been basing our investigations 

around ‘winter and the weather’.  As part of our topic we have 
been looking at the changing season and talking about how when 

the weather changes we change what we wear to keep us warm and 
dry.  We have been enjoying the colours of autumn and winter and 

getting creative with leaves and pine cones.  As always, if you feel you have something 
relevant to our topic, perhaps about the local area or history, that you would like to 
share with us please let us know, it is always lovely for the children to have local 
visitors! 

We are delighted to say that we have recently applied for the Co-op local community 
fund and we have been successful.  Every time Co-op members choose Co-op branded 
products and services and use their Co-op Membership card 1% of what they spend 
will go to their chosen local cause. If you have a Co-op membership card we would 
be very grateful if you would please select us as one of your local causes, thank you. 

Please remember that if your child will be 4 by the 1st September 2017 you will 
need to apply for your primary school place by 15th January 2017, applications 
can be made online on the Wiltshire Council website: http://www.wiltshire.
gov.uk /schoolseducationandlearning/schoolsandcolleges/schooladmissions/
admissiontoprimaryschool201718.htm
TOP TIP:  Our Top Tip for this month is from Literacy: Writing in the EYFS, 40-60 
months “Talk to children about the letters that represent the sounds they hear at the 
beginning of their own names and other familiar words.”
2 YEAR OLD FUNDING:  In April 2014 the Government broadened the criteria for 2 
year old funding for up to 15 hours per week and you may now find that you fall into 
the eligibility criteria if you have a child between 24 - 36 months old.  If you think you 
might be eligible, you will need to complete a funding form: http://www.wiltshire.gov.
uk/early-years-better-2gether-funding.pdf
We currently have spaces available at our Outstanding Pre-school, if you would like to 
find out more information about us you can visit our website www.lavingtonpreschool.
org.uk or contact our Manager, Becky Gray, on (01380) 812551 or Email: info@
lavingtonpreschool.org.uk
 

Last term the children enjoyed learning ‘all about me’ when 
we all got to know about one another for the beginning of the 

new school year and everyone has settled in so well. This term 
at Lavington Pre-school we have been basing our investigations 

around ‘winter and the weather’.  As part of our topic we have 
been looking at the changing season and talking about how when 

the weather changes we change what we wear to keep us warm and 
dry.  We have been enjoying the colours of autumn and winter and 

getting creative with leaves and pine cones.  As always, if you feel you have something 
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DAPS OPEN DAYS
Come and explore our 
beautiful school and stunning 
grounds.

Witness our love of learning and 
experience as well as our friendly, family 
atmosphere.

9 a.m. – 3 p.m. 
on 3rd, 11th &16th November

CHRISTMAS IN MELLSTOCK
The Mellstock Band return to Edington Priory Church on Saturday 26th November to 
give a rambunctious concert of rural Christmas music from Thomas Hardy’s Wessex 
AND a Gallery Carols workshop in Bratton during the afternoon.
The show is built around the descriptions of Christmas festivities in the works of 
Thomas Hardy and his friend, the Dorset dialect poet William Barnes. As always the 
band perform in period costume, with village band instruments of the nineteenth 
century including fiddle, concertina and serpent. 
The programme consists of West Gallery carols, harmony songs and rousing dance 
music, all linked together with spoken extracts, and incorporating a Dorset Mummers’ 
Play. 
The Gallery Carols Workshop from 2.30 to 5.30pm at Bratton Church Institute will be 
given by Dave Townsend, who plays concertina and fiddle and sings, and who has been 
a leading light in the rediscovery and teaching of this old tradition. These carols are a 
fascinating window on rural church music of the late 17th, 18th and 19th centuries and 
will be easy to learn – Cathedral music they are not!  The workshop is open to everyone, 
and there is a special deal for those who do the workshop and go to the concert.
Workshop places are £10; concert tickets are £15, but £10 if you do the workshop as 
well.  For information and to buy your concert and workshop tickets, phone Maggie 
Atterbury on 01380 830452 or email her at jmda1@btinternet.com.

 WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION
We are now  fund raising for the next visit of our French friends from 
St Pierre 2018. 

Future events are planned as follows: Le Petit Dejeuner Francais 
(member only) on November 12th, a Christmas meal on December 
9th and a Chinese New Year evening on January 8th 2017.
Note that membership is only £12 per year for over 60’s.

Contact Myself on 818510 or our chairman Malcolm Johnson on 818147 or blocker38@
hotmail.com to join in time for our visit to France next year.

Contact Myself on 818510 or our chairman Malcolm Johnson on 818147 to join in time 
for our visit to France next year.

        Michael Page, Secretary  (818510)
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Escape to Lyme Regis
Small 2nd floor apartment available to rent

Great for mid week breaks
 & weekend getaways!

Sleeps 1-3, sea views & parking
Contact Jilly Hazleton

Tel 01380812302/07779749314
Email: jillyhazleton@hotmail.com

Tel. 01380 812270
Mobile 07824 448821

Formerly JLC General Building

Senior Citizens lunch £8.75 (2 courses)
Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Skittle Alley    Function Room

Beer Garden - BBQ - Pétanque
Bed and Breakfast 

Outside Catering - Take-Away available 
www.greendragonlavington.co.uk

Email: sales@greendragonlavington.co.uk

The Green Dragon
High Street, Market Lavington

(813235)

Home delivery

 service

now available

01380

812344
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FANCY SOME FLY FISHING ? 
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, with 

small  caravan site
Day and season tickets available
Quiet and tranquill surroundingsl

For details call 813138 or 07500615396
www.millfarmtroutlakes.co.uk

AlphaTech
Computer Support Services

PC or laptop slow? Call us first!
Over 25 years professional 

IT experience
2 Woodlands Yard
Malcolm Parsons

High Street 01380 813090
Market Lavington www.

alphaprint.me.uk
enquiries@alphaprint.me.uk Or
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Our Meeting on 10th October was a Planning 
Meeting as unfortunately our speaker from 
the Women’s Refuge was unable to be with 
us due to a sudden emergency.

Enrolment of Members: Two new members, Hazel Jennings and Caroline Spindlow, 
were enrolled by our Branch Leader, Janet Hodges, and were warmly welcomed.

16 Days of Activism Against Gender Violence:  Violence against women and girls is 
tackled across the world in different ways and one of the most important is to raise 
awareness of the issue. This is why the Mothers’ Union in the Diocese will again be 
holding a service to mark the 16 Days of Activism Against Gender Violence - the 
international campaign that calls for an end to all forms of violence against women. It 
will take place on Tuesday, 29th November at 12 noon in the Trinity Chapel at Salisbury 
Cathedral and will be led by the Revd Jo Naish.  Non-members as well as members are 
welcome to attend to send a message of support and solidarity.

Angel Tree Project:  Christmas is fast approaching and it is nearly time to start wrapping 
presents for the Angel Tree project.  The aim of this project is to make it possible for 
children of prisoners to be able receive a gift at Christmas.  Wrapping of presents will 
take place toward the first week in December and anyone interested in helping should 
get in touch with Sandra Gamble whose contact details are:
Email: acanadiangamble@gmail.com Telephone: 01380 812616.

Val Noviss

Our Meeting on 10th October was a Planning 
Meeting as unfortunately our speaker from 
the Women’s Refuge was unable to be with 
us due to a sudden emergency.

At our October meeting two of our members, Janine 
Fanshawe and Caroline Wilkinson shared their 
enthusiasm for pelargoniums with us – and it was a 
really generous sharing, with beautiful photographs 
interspersed with fascinating facts, more than a dozen 

cherished specimen plants for us to have an envious look at and even shoots from 
their collections so that we could take our own cuttings following one of those expert 
demonstrations which makes it look so easy.
Many of us knew that the plants which some of us were brought up to call geraniums 
are more properly pelargoniums, with the geranium name really belonging to the hardy 
plants related to our native cranesbill. But it was news to most of us that the name 
pelargonium derives from the Greek pelargos – stork – a similar reference to the shape 
of the seed head which we see when we dead head our summer bedding.
All single  pelargoniums have 5 petals, arranged with 2 above and 3 below, but the shape 
of the petals varies  from the blowsy regal pelargonium flowers through the rounded 
shape of the zonal petals  to  delicate narrow stellar shapes. The leaves vary too; the 
zonal pelargonium has rounded leaves which may be blotched, veined or variegated; 
the name of another type, ivy leaved, speaks for itself. Some have scented leaves and 
inconspicuous flowers and the regal pelargoniums have large leaves on woody stems.
Sometimes the name will give you a clue: Black Velvet has very dark burgundy coloured 
leaves and stems and Arctic Star has a delicate white stellar flower. Who could resist a 
type known as Angel Eyes? But the blotched flowers are easier to picture if you know 
that elsewhere this type is known as pansy faced. If you buy a pelargonium the label 
may carry a code – one labelled ZDB will be the zonal type with double flowers and 
variegated foliage, but if they are different letters you’ll have to ring Janine or Caroline.
We learned how to over winter pelargoniums safely. If you want them to carry on 
flowering put them somewhere warm and carry on watering and feeding them. 
Otherwise trim them back, water only very sparingly and keep them cool but frost 
free – they are not hardy, so need a greenhouse, conservatory or perhaps a room you 
don’t heat. Increase your stock by taking cuttings from the trimmings and if they are 
left undisturbed to root over the winter they should be ready to go next spring. In the 
meantime, although most pelargoniums flower from late spring to summer, Cordifolia 
flowers from  November to April, so maybe it’s one for your Christmas list.
Our next meeting is on 8th November when Sara Gruzelier, a renowned garden designer, 
will talk to us about pruning hardy shrubs and roses. Meet at Great Cheverell Village 
Hall at 7.15 - all welcome, non-members £2.
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 WORTON AND CHEVERELL F.C.
  ‘The Badgers’ 

As we approach the winter season, some of the training sessions 
will move inside – please contact relevant team coach. (see website 
for details)

Team summaries:
U6/5’s Their training has started well and lots more children welcome. We will look to 
move inside during the winter months, at Lavington School.
U7/8  have been playing several games and performing well so far. Good progress 
being made with focus on good passing, tackling and ball control. Training will move to 
the Sports Hall (inside) in Lavington School hall from 6.00-7.00pm from 11 November.
U9’s  who have 2 teams are playing well with both teams showing great potential for 
the rest of the season.
U10  still progressing well under coaches David Kiddle and Peter Crozier. League 
matches well underway with some great performances to date and recently they 
participated in a trophy event at Stanley Park /Chippenham. Floodlit training still on 
Fridays 6:00 - 7:30pm at Northbrook.
U11 : Doing well in matches this season and developing well.  Squad numbers increased 
to almost capacity. Training to continue at Northbrook on Fridays from 5.30pm – 
6.30pm

Note: NO TRAINING on Friday 4th November, due to Fireworks Display at St Barnabas 
Primary Schoool.

   Steve Dagnall (Everton Supporter) 01380-7279           6
http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/

As we approach the winter season, some of the training sessions 
will move inside – please contact relevant team coach. (see website 
for details)
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DELICIOUS HOME 
COOKED

FROZEN MEALS AT 
SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00)
 01380 812284, mobile: 07584 090170

Email: acgrew@gmail.com

NOVEMBER AT TRINITY CHURCH IN THE COMMUNITY HALL
Market Lavington

Sunday 6th  10.30 am Area Service at St Andrews Church, Long Street, Devizes
Sunday 13th Remembrance Service 10.30 am  St Mary’s Church, Market Lavington
Sunday 20th Nov 10.30 am Family Worship and Holy Communion  Rev Gary Gotham
Sunday 27th Nov 10.30 am Family Worship – Mrs Jeannie MacMeekin

Joyful, informal style of worship in Methodist/ United Reformed Church tradition 
followed by coffee and refreshments. Visitors of all ages are very welcome.

St.Arbucks Opening Hours (01380 816145)

Monday 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm  Tuesday 10 am – 4.30 pm
Wednesday 10 am – 4.30   Thursday CLOSED
Friday 10 am – 5 pm   Saturday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm
Toasted sandwiches, filled rolls. Cake and coffee. Hot drinks and ice cream. Free Wi-Fi 
now available. 
Casual Cuppa – Friday 4th November 10.30 am to noon. Drop - in for coffee and 
company. 
Ash and Bob’s Bacon Breakfast – Saturday 5th November 9.00 am – 2 pm. 
Tots on Tuesdays – if you care for a baby, new-born to 18 months, drop into St.Arbucks 
on any Tuesday morning to meet others for a friendly chat and cup of coffee. 
The Food Cave for 13 – 17 year olds. Open every Tuesday in term time 4.30 – 6.30 pm 
for young people to socialize and hang out. Prices are subsidized. Run for and by local 
young people. Free WIFI available. 
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BENEFICE 200 CLUB
October’s winning tickets were drawn by Jean Penfold from Worton.
Ist prize goes to Fred West of West Lavington and 2nd prize goes to Pat Morrison of 
Easterton.  Enjoy spending your winnings.

Bonnie Matters    Organiser

WEDDINGS
Elizabeth Jayne TYE and James 

Edward HEATH were married by Rev 
Paul Richardson at St Mary’s Church, 
Market Lavington on Saturday 24th 
September 2016.

Esther Jill RUSSELL and Daniel John 
WOODISON were married by Rev Paul 
Richardson at St Mary’s Church, Market 
Lavington on Saturday 1st October 2016.

FUNERALS
A memorial service was held for 

Roger FROST at St Mary’s Church, 
Market Lavington on Friday 30th 
September. The attendance reflected the 
regard Roger was held in by his friends 
and neighbours. Over £1000 was given 
for the Museum and Dorothy House 
Hospice Care.

 MAGAZINE DATES
  PLEASE NOTE  - DATE FOR HANDING IN COPY IS 

  ALWAYS THE 20TH 
  Copy for DECEMBER and JANUARY to reach Jim Hodges by NOVEMBER 20th

  at Cliffe Farm Cottage, 23 Stibb Hill, West Lavington SN10 4LQ
  Copy by e-mail should be sent to:   hjhodges2011@btinternet.com  

STEPH. HONEYCHURCH
Cakes, Breads, Patisserie

Lunches, Buffets, Freezer Meals
Fine handmade foods for all occasions

Townsend Garden Centre, 
Devizes SN10 2BB

Tel 01980 630573 Mobile 0794 4092484

Bed & Breakfast
Brookfi elds, Duck Street

West Lavington
Tel. 01380 813092

Mobile 07973 385336 
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

Home Boarding for Dogs
Home from Home boarding for your dog(s) 

whilst you holiday/in hospital/moving house.
Your dog will live with us as part of our family.  

Caring animal lovers.
Very large safe garden and lots of country walks.

Licensed by Wiltshire Council.
Fully insured.

Please ring for leafl et.
01380 816919  

e-mail T15SUS@aol.com

 
 

RAY BRUCE CARPETS
Supplying Carpets, Vinyl and 

Laminate Flooring
HOME SELECTION

raybe634@hotmail.co.uk
01380 738331    07813192557

8 Quarry Close, Devizes SN10 3BD

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington 

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington

Mon	
  6.45-­‐7.45pm	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Weds	
  10-­‐11am	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Friday	
  10-­‐11am	
  The	
  Old	
  School	
  

Devizes 
Mon	
  10-­‐11am	
  Wyvern	
  Club	
  
	
  Claire:	
  01380	
  812483	
  
claire@clairelilley.com	
  

Newspapers and Magazines
Delivered daily

Littleton Panell and West Lavington
Ring Heather on 812157
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Carina Palmer
BVSc MRCVS

Eastcott Farm
Eastcott, Devizes

Wiltshire SN10 4PJ
01380 813202

Opening Hours
Monday & Tuesday 9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Wednesday     9am - 1pm
Thursday & Friday  9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Saturday      9am - 12 noon

Consultations by appointment only
24 hr Emergency Service

North Cornwall
Sleeps upto 7, Fully Equipped cottage

Large Garden & Parking
HOLIDAYS & SHORT BREAKS

Tel 01380 813092
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

www.helemillcottage.co.uk

French Polishing, Repairs
Traditional Finishes

Paint Finishes
Site Work (fl oors, staircases, panelling)

Antique Restoration  
All types of work undertaken

For a friendly, professional service. contact 
Tim Perrett on:

Home 01380 813788; Mobile 07884061264
E-Mail timjperrett@hotmail.com

The Bell Inn
Great Cheverell

Excellent home cooked food in a friendly 
atmosphere.

Full menu served every day
Traditional Roasts on Sundays

Open Log Fire
3 B&B Rooms, 4****

“WEDNESDAY SIZZLE STEAK NIGHT”
BUY ONE GET ONE FREE!

Get two 8oz peppered Rump Steaks cooked the way 
you like it with fries, tomato & onion rings served on 

a hot sizzling platter
FOR ONLY £15.95

Call to book on: 01380 813277

HAVE YOU THOUGHT 
OF STARTING YOUR 

FAMILY TREE?
Lyn Dyson & BeckyWells 

Genealogy Services
Expert help available for all 

family history research.  Affordable fees
1 Dauntsey Court, West Lavington

Tel 01380 813943 
www.dwgenealogyservices.com

Serving the local community since 1988

Providing a choice of 
funerals and memorials 
to suit all budgets.

For details of your local 
branch or to arrange a 
home visit please call

01380 723883

Here for you, 
whenever you 

need us,
24 hours a day.

www.johnstuartfunerals.co.uk

01380 729459

CHALET IN HAUTE PROVENCE
Idyllic rural setting  in historical environs

Sleeps 9.    2 hours from Nice
Summer: swimming hiking, biking, rafting and much more. Winter: 

Skiing over 180kms of piste at Espace Lumiere

Paula Boyagis 01380 812491
paula@paulaboyagis.plus.com

STRUGGLING TO GET TO WORK?
If you or someone you know is over 16 and cannot access a job because of transport problems 
then the Wiltshire Wheels to Work scheme may be able to help.
Wiltshire Wheels to Work is a scheme which provides 50cc scooters, rider training and equipment 
on a short-term, not-for-profi t basis to local people who would otherwise be unable to access 
work or work-based learning in Wiltshire.

The scheme is run by local communities’ charity Community First. 
For more information about the Wheels to Work scheme please visit www.communityfi rst.org.uk/
Wheels-to-work.htm or call (01380) 722475 and ask for Liam Tatton-Bennett or Sheila Martin.

WESTVIEW PLUMBING

Domestic Plumbing - Plastering - Tiling
Bathroom & Kitchen Fitting

FRIENDLY, LOCAL AND EXPERIENCED
Jim Baker 07710 961335

01380 738245

Bridal Hair
Dressing Long Hair

for wedings, balls 
& special occaisions

Great Cheverell
Telephone: 01380 813356

15 - 19 High Street, 
West Lavington

Tel. 01380 816581
Open 7 Days a week from 6:00am to 9:00pm

Wide range of services - Lotto, Paypoint, Fresh Local Fruit and 
Vegetables, Newspapers - and fantastic offers

“Don‛t Shiver – We Deliver!”

Seasoned Hard Wood Logs
Loads available

Call James 850312 or 
07970781828

Technology Help 
and Support 

Tel 07515 360820

• Home and Small Business IT Advice and Support
• Networking with secure, reliable storage for 

photos, multimedia and personal data
• Apple and Windows Specialist 

(25 Years Experience)
• iPhone, iPad, Mac/Macbook repairs

ABC AIRPORT SERVICES
Taxi Transfers to all Airports

Ferry Ports
Long Distance Meetings

01380 816648
07738 195805

garymac2@sky.com  
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DOMESTIC APPLIANCE ENGINEER
WASHING MACHINE/COOKERS/DRIERS

SERVICE & REPAIRS
TEL: 01380 723279

MOBILE: 07970 117023

TONY PARSONSM.EDWARDS BRICKWORK LTD
New Build, Commercial Extensions
Patios,Garden Walls

13 Riverside Park
Upavon SN9 6DS
01980 630019
MOBILE 07977 316193

ROSE & CROWN
Tilshead

Warmest Welcome in Wiltshire
Freshly cooked Food

Available Seven days a week
Including Lunchtimes

And every evening except Sunday evening

01980 621062

Get fit with 
Shape Up  

07880 439394
www.shape-up.me.uk
info@shape-up.me.uk

Feeling lethargic?

Struggling to lose those extra pounds?
Sign up today for one-to-one training sessions and receive 

expert advice and effective results

Adam Freeman
Personal Fitness Trainer

If you want someone local who can discuss 
your ideas, draw your plans and assist with 
Planning & Building Regulations approval.

Drop me an email or give me a call
martin@martin-carroll.co.uk

office: 01380 818337 mobile: 07971 865661

Martin Carroll
Architectural Services

Domestic & Commercial 
Cleaning & Ironing Service

Good, honest and flexible 
cleaning services for Devizes 

and the surrounding area.
Rates start as low as £12/ph

For a quote call 01380 818388 or
email: info@funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk

www.funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk

D & D COXHEAD
Dairy & Stores

Milk deliveries, mobile shop tours West 
Lavington and Cheverells Daily.

Littleton Panel      Tel. 01380 812314

Lindsey Wylie MInstChP
CHIROPODIST

EXPERIENCED, PROFESSIONAL 
FOOT CARE

West Lavington  Tel. 01380 818841

ELECTRIC WORKS
Vince Wakefield 
21 Rutts Lane

West Lavington SN10 4LN
01380 609090  or 07968 320564

www.electric-works.co.uk


